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This is Pron (also called James)
leading a Thai boy to Christ this
month on a Thursday night. Souls in
Thailand have been saved every
week since our departure. We would
like to use Pron to start a Burmese
Sunday school class and eventually a
separate church. He speaks four
languages!

Greetings Dear Pastor: -

The month of June has flown by us as we
finally had a month without a wedding. Last
wedding is July 18" in Texas. Then we head

back to Nebraska and fly out July 31st.
"This month we both had medical
appointments. My wife had a doctor
appointment in April, but they wanted to do
an echocardiogram to make sure she is doing
well. The results where good. It showed that
the pumping of her heart increased from
40% to 45%. That is a 5% increase which is
excellent news!!!
[ went to my doctor appointment and the
results of my lab work were very good. My
liver count was normal for the first time in
several years. My ferritin levels were very
good. I do have to return in July for two
things. They are changing my medication and
so [ need to have it checked after several
weeks of being on it. [ also need to have a
biopsy done on two bumps to make sure
they aren't cancerous. It is not-expected to
be, but still need checking. Please pray that
these things go well.
The work in Thailand is going well with an
attendance of 35 last Sunday morning. Sutin is
in place and doing an excellent job!

My daughter Debbie here led some
Karen girls to Christ. I led a Karen
family to the Lord that day also
and the kids came to church the
next day. Even when we are away
we are always busy trying to share
the Gospel and invite people to
church.

Sutin (pronounced Sue Teen’) here
is teaching adult Sunday school.
"This was his second Sunday and I
was unable to do the services online
this week, but he did a great job. I
look forward to returning and
beginning his full training to become

a pastor.
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